Regular Meeting
August 27, 2015

Council President Hill called to order the regular meeting of the Flemington Borough Council.  Flemington Borough Council present August 27, 2015, Mayor Durkin; Wayne Allison; Paul LaRocque; Albert Hill; Sheila Weaver, Traci Kuntz and Steve Hoy.  Also present were William Brungard, JR Probst, Jo LaRocque, John Guliocello, Tony Mahon Gearhart, Herr representative Tim Boardman and “Hi Neighbor” Committee (HNC) representative Megan Lucas.  Absent were Sheila Weaver and Steve Hoy. 
MINUTES – LaRocque motioned to approve the August 27, 2015, meeting minutes; Kuntz seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
PUBLIC COMMENT - None
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Burn Ordinance – Allison presented the suggested amendment from Faulkner, which puts the responsibility of the burn ordinance onto the property owner.  Council also discussed placing specific size requirements on recreation receptacles.  Kuntz motioned to require a lifetime permit at a fee of $20 for recreational burning, which would also specify proper size for a receptacle; Lucas seconded.  After further discussion, Kuntz and Lucas withdrew their motion.  Allison motioned to ban burn barrels and provide only for size-specific recreation burning as of January 1st, 2016; Kuntz seconded.  Motion was carried by roll-call vote with all those present in favor.

PA UCC – Charity requested approval to obtain proposals from nearby code inspection companies for building permits.  Allison motioned to approve and to have the Public Safety Committee review the proposals; Kuntz seconded.  Motion was unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS

COMMITTEE REPORTS


Sewer – Gibson provided his proposal for engineering the Herr and West Fourth Street sewer project.

Streets – PennDot submitted a revised figure ($750,000) for the turnback of a portion of Huston Street and Woods Avenue.  Council took no action.

Finance – The committee will meet with the ambulance association on Monday at 10:00 a.m. to review their wish list for the 2016 budget.

“Hi Neighbor” – Monthly reports were distributed.  The Fall Festival will be held September 12 from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.  The borough crew will deliver flyers to all of the residents.


Act 32 TCC – Meeting Wednesday, September 2nd.


COG – Council asked that Charity follow up with Jonathan Bravard on the status of the reactivating COG.
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
ADJOURN:    Lucas motioned to adjourn at 8:00 p.m.; Kuntz seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
ATTEST:
Charity H. Walizer-Etters, Secretary/Treasurer

